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AUGUST--2025  

Dear Praying Friends, 

Thank you so much for your faithful support of our ministry through your prayers and giving!  Each soul 

we reach and each life that is changed through Christ is fruit for your account.   

 

AMERICA FOR CHRIST MINISTRIES... 

In early July, we helped with the Long Island Gospel Crusade in Farmingdale, New York, and I also 

preached for a dear friend at First Baptist Church, Perth Amboy, New Jersey.  Many souls were saved and 

many lives were touched for Christ at the crusade.  God gave us some wonderful divine appointments for 

reaching people for Christ.  The Sunday at First Baptist Church was truly a miracle day with a full church, 

several first-time visitors, and seven salvations.  Two adult brothers, who were previously saved from a 

life of atheism, were baptized in the morning service.  There were many other decisions from God’s 

people regarding the day’s messages.  Pastor Jose Santos is doing a great job at the church, which is the 

same church where he got saved at many years ago.      

 

The jail ministry at Fort Smith, Arkansas, continues to see many souls come to Christ.  We are now close 

to seeing over 400 inmates trust Christ as Saviour.  In July, we saw 25 people put their trust in Christ as 

Saviour through our various ministries.              

    

WINNING SIDE BAPTIST CHURCH... 

On Sunday, July 27, the church celebrated its two-year anniversary.  We had a wonderful Sunday with a 

great attendance, first-time visitors in attendance, one baptized, and a sweet spirit among God’s people.  

After the morning service, we enjoyed a luncheon and time of fellowship.   

 

We have been praying for two years for a bus for the church.  The Lord has answered our prayers by 

providing a gently-used bus in North Carolina.  The money that we have in our bus fund will be used to 

get the bus to Arkansas, to get insurance, etc.  We are grateful for the Ron Middleton Missions Outreach 

and Evangelist Craig Bryan for their help in securing the bus.  We also thank Bible Baptist Church, New 

Port Richey, Florida; and West Main Baptist Church, Henderson, Texas, for the financial support they 

sent for our bus fund.  Our thanks to all who have prayed for this need.   

 

PRAISE AND PRAYER... 

We are grateful for souls saved, and for God’s provision and safety while traveling.  We are in need of 

several more supporting churches for our ministry.  Thank you for your prayers, friendship and support.  

We are praying for you and hope that God continues to bless you in a mighty way.  Keep up the GREAT 

work! 
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